PRESIDENTIAL ADVISORY BOARD
ON AMBASSADORIAL APPOINTMENTS

DEPARTMENT OF STATE
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20520

April 4, 1979

Dear Dr. Garcia:

The President has asked me to thank you for
your telegram of March 26, 1979, recommending the
aappointment of Abelardo Valdez as the next United
States Ambassador to Mexico.

Though it 1s the policy of the Advisory
Board not to discuss particular countries that
have been referred to it for recommendations,
I can assure you that when the Board met last
Saturday Mr. Valdez's credentials were given
every appropriate consideration during the

Board's deliberations.
<E;§>:;:cerely,

Ex€cutive Secretary

Dr. Hector P. Garcia,
Founder,
American G.I. Forum,
1315 Bright Street,
Corpus Christi, Texas 78405.



